
 
 
 
 
 
 
Esteemed Prof. Dr. Harish Gupta 
Director General, Asian Regional Institute of the Juche Idea (ARIJI) 
 
Honorable Mr. Mukesh Sharma 
Secretary General, Asian Regional Institute of the Juche Idea (ARIJI) 
 

We, on behalf of researchers, followers and soldiers of the Juche idea in Pakistan extend warm 
greetings and congratulations on the 40th anniversary of the ARIJI. 

Today we are impressively commemorating the 40th anniversary of the foundation of ARIJI with 
enthusiasm, emotions and pride. 

During the last 40 years, since its foundation, ARIJI has been conducting various seminars and 
exhibitions and publishing content through electronic and print media. Through these activities ARIJI 
has successfully developed the and contributed towards dissemination of the Juche idea founded 
by President Kim Il Sung. ARIJI has strengthened the Juche based organizations across the region 
which has made the movement for people’s cause of independence led by Juche idea become the 
world trend. 

In these past 40 years, the success and achievements of ARIJI are greatly attributable to efforts 
made by Dr. Vishwanath. We pay homage to him for his efforts to propagate the Juche idea, 
particularly in Asia and generally across the world. 

We highly praise the efforts and contribution of worthy Director General and Secretary General 
to strengthen ARIJI and propagate the Juche idea in an organized way among the Asian countries. 

We are sure and confident that ARIJI will continue to make contribution to the cause of global 
independence and make relation of cooperation and unity with various study organizations based 
on mutual respect and trust. 

Once again, we extend our warm greetings and wish all the success to ARIJI in future. 
 
For and on behalf of Juche Study Center (JSC), Youth and Students’ Group of Juche Idea 

(YSGJI), Women Study Group of the Juche Idea (WSGJI) and Lahore Study Group of the Juche 
Idea (LSGJI). 
 
Prof. Umar Farooq 
Chairman, Pakistan Society for the Study of Self-Reliance 
 
Javed Ansari 
Secretary General, Pakistan Society for the Study of Self-Reliance 
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